North Bondi Precinct Committee Meeting

Minutes of 23 February 2011

St Annes Church Hall from 7.30

Present: 

P Quartly (Chairman), Cr Joy Clayton, Cr Dominic Wy Kanak,  Ari Shammay, Cheryl Brennan, Sandra Heilpern, Eva Prochazka, Dr L Tat-Medgyerssy, Julius Medgyessy, Vicki Boyd, Rita Cole, Mel Banton, Rita Winter & Jean=Paul Saint-Clair.
Apologies:

Cr Sally Betts, Marie Hoffman & Juju Kalek

ITEMS
1.   Minutes

The Minutes of the October 2010 meeting were adopted as a true record.

2.   Business arising from the minutes – see Appendix A for matters raised where there has been no significant change.
Matters where there has been significant change:

· 74 Glenayr Ave - Upgrading has taken place

· Cnr Old South Head Rd and Warners Ave – rubbish has been removed

· 98A Blair St – damaged footpath now on Council’s list

· 93-97 O’Donnell St – awning, Council has contacted owners, result unknown

· Gould St access ramp – Cr Clayton reported it is done

· O’Donnell St ramps – Cr Clayton explained the plans for access ramps. 

· At 112 Blair St.  Dog B & B - Julius Medgyessy reported that numbers of dog boarders has decreased from maximum of 14 down to a minimum of 5 per day.  Still problem of noise and excreta being washed into his backyard in 110.
· Former police station in Wairoa Ave.  Peter Q has chased the infringements up with 3 Councillors and Cr Clayton has referred the matter to Peter Brennan.  Three outstanding issues:

No fencing on one side


Bamboo planted where believe landscape plan says ‘shrubs’


Units being used as commercial enterprise (short stay tourism)

ACTION: 
Mel B to send Cr Clayton an email re fences and she will report to Peter Brennan

Cr Clayton to check if commercial short stay tourism is in breach permissible activities in that zone.
· 105 Ramsgate Ave Ben Buckler.  Eva P reported on pre-sale advertising and clarified the 2 options in the DA.
· 158 Ramsgate Ave – Rita Cole expressed appreciation especially for Cr Wy Kanak in the favourable result in Council insisting that the height of the building in the DA was no greater than that of surrounding buildings.
MOTION: 
That Cr Wy Kanak alerts Council staff to the possibility that the advertising may not accurately reflect the DA as passed by the Land and Environment Court.  Carried unanimously

ACTION: 
Eva P to discuss with Peter Brennan, the specific application of the 37% reduction in excavation, the impact on below street level residence other unresolved issues.
· Trucks parked in residential streets.

ACTION:  
Peter Q to phone RTA to see if rangers can fine truck owners who fail to display tonnage or exceed tonnage limit for residential street parking.
3.   Reports

3.1  Chairman’s report (Peter Quartly) The Chairman’s report was tabled and adopted.
Cr Clayton remarked on the high quality of the report.
See Appendix B

Attention was drawn to the Friends of the Library meeting this Sunday, and to the dates of the Precinct meetings for 2011:


April 27 (AGM)


June 29


August 31


Oct 26
3.2 Traffic Coordinator’s report (Jeanette Juju Kalek) The report was tabled in the absence of Juju, and adopted and Juju’s diligence noted with appreciation.  It lists 18 areas with specific hazards.

Two items were discussed:  The unsafe, insufficiently lit part of Biddgal Reserve, and the unsafe area at the northern end of the promenade where a storm water pipe has collapsed.

ACTION:  Peter Q to bring these items to Council’s attention.
See Appendix C

4. General Business

4.1  Energy Australia’s Green Pillar Boxes on footpaths.

Vicki Boyd gave a presentation, with photographs, drawing attention to rows of above ground green boxes on the footpath in Ramsgate Ave, and being constructed in other streets.  Vicki reported that they left little space for prams and strollers, wheelchairs and walkers, and made if very difficult to walk down the street with a pram and a small child walking beside.  Energy Australia said that they did not need Council approval, that the boxes had to be above ground as they were classified as ‘emergency’ and that they were required where electricity cables were underground. 
Cr Clayton reported that the boxes as obstacles were being discussed at Access Committee and that Council is onto it.

ACTION:
Vicki to send Joy her photos, and contact the Clair Petrie, the NSW Energy Ombudsman as well as report the matter to the Federal member.

Cr Wy Kanak recommended that the candidate/public meeting organized by Randwick Council’ multicultural committee on 9 March would be excellent opportunity to raise this issue.

4.2  Waverly Council’s event for International Women’s Day

MOTION:  
That North Bondi Precinct write to the Mayor and the General Manager expressing concern that the event organized for International Women’s Day has shown political bias in inviting only the Liberal Party candidate, when there are two other women Vaucluse candidates running in the NSW State election in just a few weeks after the event.  Carried unanimously 

4.3  Alcohol in the beach front area, and fenced off events

Cr Wy Kanak  explained that while the Beach is an alcohol free zone, there have been numerous events over summer where alcohol has been served or sold and this necessitates a fence between the alcohol and no alcohol areas.  The fences and the serving of alcohol has drawn considerable criticism from the community,

MOTION: 
That North Bondi Precinct supports Bondi Beach Precinct in maintaining ongoing discussions with Council on the negative impacts of sponsored events with alcohol in the non-alcohol zone at Bondi Beach and acknowledge the level of community concern at such events.  Carried unanimously

     4.4  Inconsistent parking restrictions 

ACTION:
Jean Paul Saint-John to email Cr Clayton about the different restrictions on each side of Wairoa, between Gould and Ramsgate, and the problem of cars left for very long periods of time taking up scarce residential parking spaces.

    4.5  Beach Litter

ACTION:
Residents to email Cr Clayton the times at which the beach is littered so that she can recommend extra shifts for cleanup crews.

    4.6  Crossing outside Gallilea School

ACTION:
Peter Q to follow up on dangerous situation due to one entrance being blocked by Sydney Water and the only remaining one being difficult to see for approaching vehicles.

Next Meeting:  AGM on 27 April, and the Chairman Peter Quartly urged us (and other residents) to attend. 
Compiled by SH


NBPC
CHAIRMANS REPORT FEBRUARY 2011

1
LOCAL GOVERNMENT WEEKLY
a]

More state government funding is needed to fix our roads [5/11]
b]

Scrap the cap, councils say [10/12]
c]

Councils sick of picking up state’s bill [29/11]
d]

Council’s support new uniform disability parking permit [20/9] Council advise they already have the 


procedures in place.
e]

Incidence & costs of falls to NSW [24/9]
f]

2010 CRC awards for volunteering [24/9]
g]

New standard for water & beach safety signs [3/12]
h]

New Conciliation/Arbitration system introduced for small DA’s [3/12]
i]

Our communities deserve better: LGSA launch NSW election priorities 2011 [7/2]
j]

Report shows councils at forefront of planning systems [7/2]
k]

Coastal planning legislation [14/1]
l]

Councils opposed to special use zoning of schools [10/2]

2
BONDI ENVIRONMENT GROUP
Various minutes tabled.

The works in Warners Avenue should have been completed & removal of the worksite.
There have been some complaints with respect to odours.   If you smell an odour, please contact the Sydney Water.
I will have photos of the tunnel available at the meeting.

3
USE OF SOFT SURFBOARDS IN THE FLAGS
This has now been resolved.
4
FRIENDS OF WAVERLEY LIBRARY (FOWL)
Have their AGM this Sunday from 2.30 pm.
It will start with a talk by Kimberley O’Sullivan (who is the head of the Local Study’s area) on the “History of costumes on Bondi Beach”,

5
OLD POLICE STATION
 
It would seem the units are now being advertised as holiday units.  I have asked for 
 
clarification on same
6
CL JOHN WAKEFIELD –COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

Has some interesting items with in it.

Tabled.

7
105 RAMSGATE AVE BONDI BEACH

Although the excavation was limited by the Court, they are still allowed to dig out a large area.

This however has not occurred & the property is on the market for sale.
 
I have been kept in the loop with respect to litigation by Sparke Helmore solicitors.

8
FOOTPATH REPAIR ALONG BLAIR STREET

Council have logged for action (14/10)

9
FIRE SERVICE LEVY

Article from NIBA (10/10) advising Victoria has dropped

10
2009 – 2010 ANNUAL REPORT (11/1)

Tabled.

11
36 & 38 MITCHELL STREET 

Advised of damage to driveways by bobcat & the dangerous state it was left in.

12
COMBINED PRECINCTS MEETING 17 NOVEMBER 2010
 
Attended the meeting

13
THE PRECINCT HANDBOOK (DRAFT)
 
Have advised at CP meeting of my concerns, as did others. 

14
PETER DEBNAM MP COMMUNITY REPORT – DECEMBER 2010
 
Tabled

On a personal note, I thanked him in writing for his contribution to the community.

15
PRECINCT MEETING DATES (1/11)
Provided Council with the following dates:

Feb 23
 
Apr 27 (AGM)
 
Jun 29
 
Aug 31
 
Oct 26

16 
COMBINED PRECINCTS JULY MEETING MINUTES
 
Tabled.

17
SCULPTURE BY THE SEA, BONDI 2010 FACT SHEET
 
Tabled

18
WAVERLEY COUNCIL DRAFT CRIME PREVENTION PLAN 2010 -2013
 
Tabled.

19
WAVERLEY IN FOCUS SPRING 2010 #47
 
Tabled.

20
BONDI BEACH QUEEN ELIZABETH CAR PARKING PERMITS (3/11)
 
Councils response to our correspondence complaining about the 100% increase in resident 
 
parking.  I 
 
still do not agree with their logic, however, understand their position.

Tabled.

21
DRIVEWAYS
 
I have had a number of enquiries with respect to driveways & who is responsible for same.
 
It is my understanding that under Sect 154 ROADS ACT 1993 that Council is.  Section tabled.
 
This does not mean that Council can not require the beneficiary of same to bear the cost of its 

maintenance.

22
COMMUNITY SAFETY PRECINCT COMMITTEE MEETING 8/9/10
 
Minutes tabled.

Juju represented the Precinct at the meeting.

23
ENVIRONMENTAL UPDATE DECEMBER

This is a very interesting spreadsheet produced by Council.
 
Tabled.

24
COMBINED PRECINCTS NEXT MEETING
 
The next Combined Precincts meeting will be held on Wednesday 16 March, 6.00pm-9.30pm, 

3rd 
 
Floor, Waverley Council Chambers. 
 
Any agenda items we want to submit for this meeting by Friday 25 February.
25
ENERGY AUSTRALIA TURRET BOXES ON VERGES
 
Vicky Boyd has contacted me re same & I have advised we would discuss.  Unfortunately the 

request 
 
s to late to place on the Agenda that went out to residents.  I have asked Council as to same.

26 
COMMUNITY SAFETY PRECINCT COMMITTEE MEETING - 5.00PM 10 MARCH 2011
 
Bondi Beach Precinct has discussed at length last week the negative impacts of many sponsored 
 
alcohol-serving events in designated non-alcohol zones in Bondi Beach, including noise and sleep 
 
disruption, damage to property, vandalism and extra clean-up costs for residents, businesses and 
 
Council. I believe we should support them.



The next Community Safety Precinct Committee meeting has been changed & will take place at 

5.00pm 
 
on Thursday 17 March 2011 in the Waverley Library Theatrette.( per advice today).
27
BONDI BEACH PRECINCT MEETING & MEET THE CANDIDATES

I have been advised of a meeting, unfortunately I have been playing tag with their Secretary & do 
 
not 
 
have any details.

I have spoken to the Secretary today (1737) & she knows nothing about it.
28
ENVIRONMENTAL UPDATE FEBRUARY 2011

Tabled.

29
SYDNEY WATER & COMPLAINTS
 
If you have any problems, contact details are:


Call on 13 20 92


Fax 1300 362 092
 

Email [sydneywater@custhelp.com]


Write to Customer Service
 

Sydney Water
 

PO Box 399
 

Parramatta NSW 2124

30
JOHN WAKEFIELD & WAVERLEY RATES TO DOUBLE IN 7 YEARS (16/12)
 
Tabled.

31
SERVICE DESK TRAINING/REFRESHER COURSE

Was proposed for November, however, was cancelled.

A new date has not been promulgated.

32
AGM (27/4)
 
It is important that our next meeting is well attended & that we continue to fully participate in our 
 
Community.  If you are interested in standing for any position, please feel free to speak to me, this does 
 
not mean I am dissatisfied with any current Officer & in fact I am most appreciative of their 
 
assistance.

33
BONDI TENNIS COURTS SAVED (17/11)
 
Waverley Council voted to not accept an application to rezone six tennis courts on Wellington 
 
Street. 

34
ENVIRONMENTAL UPDATE NOVEMBER 2011

Tabled.

35
TRUCKS & SUBURBAN STREETS

The limit is 4 ½ tons.

Tonnage must be displayed on the vehicle.

36
COMMUNITY SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES (14/12)

Tabled.

Peter
Peter Quartly
23rd February 2011
End of document
